
 

 

  

 

 

 
File No.: 1071.10 
       February 29, 2024 
Chris Carroll 
Manager of Wastewater Services 
City of Winnipeg Water and Waste Department  
110-1199 Pacific Avenue 
Winnipeg MB  R3E 3S8 
ccarroll@winnipeg.ca 
 
Dear Chris Carroll: 
 
RE: North End Water Pollution Control Centre – Acute Lethality Test Failure  

Environment Act Licence No. 2684 RRR – Clause 29 
 

 This will acknowledge receipt of the report submitted on February 28, 2024 regarding the 
acute lethality test failure for samples collected on February 23, 2024. 
 

 Environment and Climate Change has reviewed the information provided and is requiring 
the City of Winnipeg to do the following: 

• Contact the department immediately to arrange for a member of Environment and Climate 
Change to attend the site to perform additional sampling. 

• Provide all acute lethality sample results for 2023 within five days of the date of this letter. 

• Provide daily ammonia results for February 22, 2024 and February 23, 2024. 

• Provide sample results for the Schedule A sampling conducted on February 27, 2024 
within 24 hours of receiving each result. 

• Perform additional acute lethality sampling twice per month until three consecutive 
samples are determined to not be acutely lethal. 

• Submit a copy of the Chain of Custody receipt to the department within 24 hours of 
submitting the samples to the laboratory. 

• All Certificates of Analysis reports are to be submitted to the department within 24 hours 
of receiving the results. 

 
 If you have any questions, please contact Sonja Bridges, A/Regional Supervisor, 
Environmental Compliance and Enforcement Branch at Sonja.Bridges@gov.mb.ca or  
204-918-4271. 

Sincerely,  

Yvonne Hawryliuk 
A/Director 
 

c. Kristy Forrestall, Sonja Bridges – Environmental Compliance and Enforcement  

Agnes Wittmann, Siobhan Burland Ross, Barsha Sagan – Environmental Approvals Branch 
Tim Shanks, Renee Grosselle, Terry Josephson, Jong Hwang – City of Winnipeg 

Environmental Compliance and Enforcement 

Box 36, 14 Fultz Blvd. 

Winnipeg MB  R3Y 0L6 

T 204-945-7100  

ECEBranch@gov.mb.ca 

Original signed by Yvonne Hawryliuk




